
Chair Frederick, Vice-Chair Weber, and members of the committee.  

My name is Allison Cobb from Portland and I am writing to urge you to support Senate 

Bill 1098, which will prohibit discrimination based on the race, religion, ability, country of 

origin, sexuality, or gender of the individuals featured in the content of educational and 

library materials in K-12 public schools in Oregon.  

I only survived my own coming out because I found the stories of others in books. 
Please resist book bans and keep LGBTQ+ voices alive. This bill creates a statewide 
standard ensuring freedom of information both to users of that information, as well as 
providers of that information, for example librarians and educators. It also ensures 
students have access to accurate and representative information about their histories, 
communities and selves.  
 

Senate Bill 1098 protects student’s right to see themselves represented in the books, 

materials and classrooms they learn from and to learn about diverse communities and 

people.  

Thank you for taking the time to hear my story today. We urge you to vote YES to 

support and advance Senate Bill 1098. 

 

https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Measures/Overview/SB1098
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Measures/Overview/SB1098
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Measures/Overview/SB1098
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Measures/Overview/SB1098

